Northeast OH RMRS

Meeting Minutes

May 6, 2011
Welcome by Ken Folsom at 1005 at LCEMA with and the following members present;
Heidi Scaife  Kristi Kato  Ken Folsom  Jim Willson  Vince Gildone  Tim Byers  Tim Howson  Dan Cole  Bob Magree  Jared McQuiston  Pat Cusick  Monique Witherspoon  Mike Warner  Jon Keary  Karen Seidman  Beth Gatlin  Andrea Bishop  Rebecca Robinson  Joyce Bronson  Marek Owca  Peter Greene
Around the room introduction were done.
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Committee Reports

Executive Committee: No report from this group at this time.

Working Groups:

Functional Needs: Committee report was presented by Karen Seidman. A webinar is being built in the form of a panel. This work is ongoing and this will be a good project when completed. FEMA Region 7 Webinars continue. Contact Karen for more information.
Training / Education: The 2011 NEOMMRS Conference is set. Andrea Bishop, Steven Sikkema, Ron James, Mark Kish, Jeff Hogya, Mike Warner all will be speakers at the conference.
Some upcoming training programs were also discussed by Beth Gatlin and Bob Magree. RAD Class, Functional Needs Shelter Class, and other functional needs trainings all may be held in the region.
Exercise Working Group: This group will hold a short meeting after our meeting.
Regional Reports:

Cuyahoga: Functional exercise will take place on the 15th of May. No medical involvement at this drill.

Ashtabula: Report was given on Joyce Bronson’s retirement.
Lake: Lake Co. reported its feeling that the PIO needs to have a regional approach.

POD’s and alternative ways to dispense were also discussed. POD management training is needed. POD operations in general were also discussed.

PIO SOG’s were discussed. They need to be reviewed so that they are the same.

Hospital Reports: Decon exercise – July 13th and POD exercise – September. We are in the last weeks of the ASPER grant. July 1st the new grant will be sent out. Meds cash for first responders should be okay for the future. As always the discussion moved to who should pay with much discussion and no sure solution. Noted, this discussion included Beth Gatlin, Ken Folsom, Jim Willson, Heidi Scaife, Jared McQuiston and others.

EMA: Tim Howson reported on the upcoming LEPC full scale exercise. Ashtabula County will hold June 22nd. Other projects include MCI SOG review/training and work continues on EOC message control software.

Lake County to hold table top LEPC drill on the 14th.

Geauga classes for HazMat Ops and awareness will be held at some point in the future. Ken will keep us posted.

Open discussion:
Red Cross has many people on assignment in the south at the present time.

Peter Green reported on ICS class for private sector ham radio operators July 16th.
Andrea Bishop is reviewing MCI plans to see on they will be used with the Ohtrac project. Some MCI tags will need to be updated.

No meeting will be held in June.
Meeting adjourned @ 1113.

Respectfully submitted,

Vince Gildone
